
7-12-2012 PUBLIC HEARING ON L. L. #2 OF 2012 – “UNSAFE OR DANGEROUS STRUCTURES”  
 
 

Present: 
 
Councilman Cheryl L. Earl 
Councilman Daniel L. Miller 
Councilman David L. Montgomery 
Councilman Douglas J. Morrell 
Councilman Supervisor Mary L. Hannon 
 
Also Present: 
 
Attorney for the Town Linda Joseph  
Town Clerk Betsy A. Marsh 
4 guests 
 
 
The Sardinia Town Board held a Public Hearing on July 12, 2012 at the Town Hall/Community Center, for the purpose 
of hearing comments on Proposed Local Law #2 of 2012, a Local Law regarding Unsafe or Dangerous Structures.  
The Town Clerk provided proof of proper notification of the Hearing.  The Supervisor called the hearing to order at 6:15 
PM, with the Pledge to the Flag. 
 
The Supervisor explained that this proposed legislation will allow the Code Enforcement Officer and the Town Board to 
deal with any unsafe or dangerous structures. 
 
The Supervisor noted that no one had signed up to comment on the Local Law, and Supervisor Hannon called three 
times for any comments.  There being none, a motion was made by Earl, seconded by Montgomery, to close the 
hearing at 6:17 PM.  Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes. 
 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
        Town Clerk 


